MAY, 1983

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

MEETING

Date:

May 17, 1983

Time:

5:00 to 5:45 -

Technical Discussion

5:45 to 6:30 - Social

6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner

8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House

228 Albert St. (upstairs)

PROGRAM

Speaker: Mr. William C. Jones

Technical Sales Representative

Farr In., Toronto

Bill specializes in containment systems for commercial buildings.

SUBJECT

What Air Filters are NOT doing in commercial buildings.

Presentation will cover types of filters, filter standards, do's and don'ts up to and including high efficiency types.

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING

This month's Technical Committee Meeting will be chaired by Charlie Hobbs. It will be an open forum so bring your own topics and express your thoughts.

PAPER AVAILABLE

Anyone interested in a copy of Paul Silverthorne's presentation on D.D.C. at our April meeting can contact John Dugan, 733-9781.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As we come to the end of another year of Ottawa Valley Chapter functions, we can look back on the celebration of our 30th anniversary with President Clint Phillips as our principal speaker as the highlight of our activities. Many of our past presidents were able to attend and participate in this event.

Each month our Program Committee booked outstanding speakers, and our Technical Committee promoted interesting discussions. Our Education Committee, in addition to signing up 50 student members, arranged for four tours for both students and members. Our Energy Committee conducted an energy seminar which was well-received by those present. Our Membership Committee needs more co-operation from those members who promised to send in their cheques - but didn't and are now listed by the Society as delinquents. Are YOU a delinquent? Our Publicity Committee could use some inside connections with the media; does anyone have friends in the "right" places? The Golf, Curling and Night at the Races social events lived up to expectations.

In general, our Chapter has done well to the extent that we expect to have sufficient PAE points to qualify for an award as we have done during many of the past years. My thanks to all members of the Board, committee chairmen, hardworking committee members, and all Chapter members who helped us achieve our goal. It has been gratifying to serve as your President, and now I am looking forward to relaxing with the other Past Presidents.

Dalton McIntyre.

SPECIAL AWARD

Mr. George T. Tamura, from the NRC, will receive from the Society a Distinguished Service Award at the next annual meeting in Washington. The Board of Governors of the Ottawa Valley Chapter wishes to congratulate George for his outstanding effort in the Society and hopes to see more of him in the Chapter next year.

ELECTION RESULTS

The following Executive for the 1983/84 operating year, of Ottawa Valley Chapter, was elected at the regular Chapter meeting on 19 April, 1983.

President		J. Lunde
		F. Vaculik
		G. Laszlo
		J . Dugan
Governors		P. Durkin, S. Jol
e e	_	. Pullyblank, P. Sauer

The new Executive will be looking for members willing to work on any of the Chapter committees. If you feel you may find the time to participate either all year or just on one specific event, please contact any one of them as soon as possible.

F. Vaculik Secretary

AL OAKES AWARD OF EXCELLENCE

In memory of Al Oakes, who served our Chapter and Society very well during his short lifetime, your Board has authorized the establishment of a special annual Award of Excellence.

A special committee of Past Presidents has determined that the recipients of these awards shall be Chapter members who have distinguished themselves by diligent work as members of one or more committee at the Chapter level. This is in keeping with Al's continued emphasis on strong committee activity in the Chapters.

The terms of reference outlining the evaluation procedure by the selection committee have now been established. In addition to the usual criteria of attendance at Chapter and committee meetings, and the success of the committee in achieving its objectives, the selection committee would be looking for more than normal effort, enthusiasm, dedication, and ability to contribute to the success of the Chapter by the candidate for this award.

We anticipate making the first presentation of this award at the September meeting.

Dalton McIntyre

ASHRAE 1983 ANNUAL MEETING

WASHINGTON, D.C.

JUNE 26-29, 1983

The ASHRAE's annual meeting will be held at Washington Hilton. Hotel Reservation Form is included in the March and April issues of the ASHRAE JOURNAL.

RE CRC QUEBEC CITY

May 18-20, 1983

At the last monthly meeting, a question was asked if any Chapter members planning to attend the workshops only on Friday, 20 of May, will have to pay the registration fee of \$90.00. On checking with the Quebec City Chapter, members can attend the workshops without paying any fees.

The following members will attend the CRC:

G. Carscallen, Regional Vice Chairman of Research Promotion, J. Lunde, Delegate, F. Vaculik, Alternate, R. Young, Past President, S. Jol, Board of Governors and P. Baker, Education Chairman.

We hope that more members will be able to attend the CRC and the workshops, and we look forward to see you there.

J. Lunde, Delegate

ASHRAE STANDARDS

There will be separate copies of the ASHRAE Guides to Energy Conservation in New Building Design and a few copies of new Standards for Building Retrofit available to members or non-members. Anyone interested in receiving copies of these at our cost should contact either Mike Action or Jim Gregory. (Costs approx. \$7.00 to \$12.00).